ASCC Social and Behavioral Sciences Panel 
Approved Minutes
Monday, February 27th, 2023									  E-Vote 

Attendees: Dwyer, Hooker, Hilty, Nathanson, Piperata, Roup, Steele, Vankeerbergen

1) Approval of 02/16/2023 Minutes
· Piperata, Nathanson, unanimously approved 
2) New First-Year Seminar – J. M. Abito
· The Panel thanks the instructor for their proposal to teach in the First-year Seminar program. However, at this time, they are unable to approve the seminar in its current form. They have concerns that, as proposed, this seminar is too advanced for a 1000-level, one-credit hour course. Specifically, they worry that students enrolling within this course could not be successful without having prior knowledge, based on the information within the syllabus. Additionally, they find the workload and student expectations (such as the assignments) to exceed what would be expected in a typical one-credit hour course. They ask that these feedback items be taken into account when providing a revision. 
· To help guide the instructor in creating a revision, the Panel would like to share a model syllabus, which they believe is an exemplar on how to create a First-year Seminar, from another faculty member in the Social and Behavioral Sciences division. Please see here for that model syllabus on ASCNet: https://ascnet.osu.edu/storage/request_documents/3712/Coleman_first%20year%20seminar%20proposal_AU2017.pdf. 
· No Vote 
